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The LWV is a nonpartisan organization that encourages the informed and active participation of citizens in government and influences public policy through education and advocacy.  Membership in the League is open to women and men of voting age.  Annual dues, not tax deductible, are $40 individual, $55 for two in one household and $24 for students.  To join, send your check to:  Ann Spear, Treasure, 706 Ridgewood Road, Huntington, WV  25701.  Check is to be made out to the League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area.      

MEETING ON EXCESS LEVIES

     
April 19, Monday, at 7 pm is the date of the League’s next meeting at Enslow Park Presbyterian Church. Because we will be voting on the excess levies on the May 11 ballot, we will provide information on what the levies will cover. 

    
The levies are continuing levies to support operational and maintenance expenses for the agencies. It takes a 60% vote in favor of the levies to pass them. The levies will go into effect on July 2012 and will last for five more years before voters will vote on them again. The following levies will be on the ballot – Cabell County Emergency Medical Services; Cabell-Huntington Health Department; Green Acres Regional Center, Inc. (90% of this levy) and Autism Servies Center, Inc.  (10% of this levy); Cabell County Senior Citizen Projects and Programs; Tri-State Transit Authority; and Fire Protection Services, Fire Fighting Training, and Economic Development.


The speakers will be Paul Davis, TTA Administrator; Dr. Harry Tweel, Cabell-Huntington Health Department, and Stephen Zoeller, Cabell County Administrator. After the presentations written questions from the audience will be submitted to the moderator who will ask the questions. 

Summer Fun 2010 is on its way!  


Cabell Huntington Hospital has generously agreed to partner with us by printing the brochure again this year.  Susan Hubbard will head up the distribution.  We will need helpers to count, bundle and distribute brochures to schools, day care centers and community agencies in late May.  Please call Susan Hubbard (304) 736-0635 or Julie Damewood (304) 522-2340 if you can help.  Thanks!

ELECTIONS INFORMATION – Herald- Dispatch

You may access election information in the Herald-Dispatch now in the hard copy version and online - http://www.herald-dispatch.com/elections. Look for the Herald-Dispatch’s special elections issue coming up soon.

MAKE YOUR VOTE COUNT!


The Cabell County Board of Education’s final election is scheduled for May 11, at the Primary Election. It can be a bit complicated to ensure that your votes are not wasted. Here is the process for voting for members of the Board of Education.


Four members will be chosen by the voters, three for 4-year terms, and one for a 2-year un-expired term. The county is broken up into five districts, and no more than two members of the Board of Education may serve from one district. Therefore, it is important to know what districts the candidates live in. The top three vote getters will be chosen for the 4-year term, unless more than two from a district are elected or already serving. If that is the case, the next in line will serve on the board of education unless that candidate lives in a district with two members. Voters vote at-large. They do not have to reside in the district where the candidate lives.


After it is determined who will serve 4-year terms, the next vote getter will be chosen for the 2-year term, unless there are already two members either just elected or already on the board. In that case the selection of the member of the board for the un-expired term will move down the line according to the number of votes the candidate received until it can be assured that there are no more than two members on the board from the same district.


Suzanne Oxley will continue on the Board of Education. She lives in District 2; therefore only one member from District 2 may be elected to the Board of Education in the May election.


When you vote on May 11, be sure that you do not vote for more than two from one district.
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CALENDAR                             

   April 15. 6:30. Woodlands. Candidates for the Board of Education

   April 17.  Flatwoods. LWV West Virginia state council and board meeting

   April 19. 7 pm. Enslow Park Presbyterian Church. Excess levies on the ballot

   April 20. Last day to register to vote at county clerk's office; to mail voter registration   application, to file change of political party for primary election.

   April 21 to May 8. Early voting period.

   April 22. 8:30 am. Huntington High School. Candidates for the Board of Education

   April 26.  11:30 am. Beverly Hills Presbyterian Church. League of Women Voters board meeting.

   May 6. 7 pm. Junior League Community Center. Candidates for the Board of Education. Co-sponsored with the Southside Neighborhood Association.

   May 11. Primary election day. Polls open 6:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.

LEAGUE MEMBERS’ APPEARANCES


Bob Nelson’s radio program – Martha Woodward, school board election; and Julie Damewood, Summer Fun.


Helen Gibbins, program on water issues. Pea Ridge United Methodist Women.


League display at Marshall University’s Earth Day celebration, April 22. If you would like to help, contact Helen Gibbins, 304-736-3287 or gibbins@verizon.net. 


Martha Woodward appeared on Jean Dean’s radio program.

CONDOLENCES to Lynn Phares on the death of her mother, Vivian Phares. Vivian had been living in the Cleveland area recently, but was a long time member of the League.

WELCOME to new member Bob Nelson.


TIDBITS FROM THE HEALTH CARE REFORM LAW


Most of us are aware of the major points of the recently passed health law. Here are some lesser known aspects:

· Forbids sex discrimination in health insurance 

· Increases funds for training more primary health providers; and expands the number of doctors who can work off their student loans by practicing in underserved rural areas such as WV. 

· Increases funds for existing and new low-cost community health clinics 

________________________________________________________________________________________________
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